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Thank you for the petition presented to the London Assembly (Plenary)
proposed development at Edith Summerskill House, Fulham.

Meeting on 7 June about

As noted in the petition, I issued my Stage 1 consultation response on the application in October
201 7, along with a response to the linked separate planning application at Watermeadow Court,
Sands End. My consultation responses raised serious concerns with the applications in their current
form, particularly in relation to the approach to affordable housing delivery between the two sites.

Following this, I understand that revisions to the Watermeadow Court proposals have been made to
include the provision of affordable housing in this scheme, and Hammersmith and Fulham Council
will be considering the revised proposals at its planning committee in July.

Once the Council has resolved to make a decision on the applications, it is required to refer the
applications back to me for my final decision as to whether to let the decision stand, whether to
direct refusal of the applications, or whether to call in the applications for my own determination.

Until the Council refers the applications back to me, so as not to fetter my decision-making process,
it is not appropriate for me to comment further on the applications. However, I have noted the
representations made in the petition, and I will take this into consideration in my final decision.

Sadiq Khan
Mayor of London
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